
SBVC ACADEMIC SENATE 
Minutes 

AS/SS 207 3:00 PM – DATE: 11.15.17 
Topic Discussion Action 

Call to Order  3:04 p.m. 

Approval of 
Minutes from 

November 1, 2017 
 
 

 
 
 

Motion to approve 11/1/17 Minutes.  
1st: J. Notarnagelo 
2nd: Y. Beebe 
 

Approved unanimously 
Question:  
A. Avelar: Did we clear up that a  
      manager cannot be faculty? The 
      minutes read that a manager cannot  
      be faculty.  
C. Huston:  I don’t know if it was cleared  
      Up. 
J. Torres: S. Lillard and I will meet soon  
     to discuss that tissue. My  
     understanding is a manager cannot  
     be CTA, but we will discuss. 
Abstentions: A. Avelar, J. Murillo 
 

President’s 
Verbal/Written 

Report 
C. Huston 

*See attachment to these minutes for a copy of the president’s 
written report. The president or other senators made additional 
comments about the following items: 
• VPI Search: VPI finalists will address the Academic Senate on 

Wednesday, November 29, in ART 144. 
o Coordinating with J. Demsky to determine how to get 

feedback from this gathering. 
o Executive Senate is helping with the question development. 

• Guided Pathways: Thanks to faculty who helped (B. Tasaka, J. 
Murillo, K. Melancon, and A. Gibbons). Hopefully we will have 
more faculty review the application by the end of the semester. 

• Spotlighting Our Success: Will be on May 11, 2017. They are 
looking for faculty volunteers. Ideally there will be 
representation from every division.  

• Faculty Needed: There is a need for faculty to serve on District  
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President’s 
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C. Huston 

committees such as District Assembly. After J. Gilbert left, we are 
down to one person when we should have room for three.  

o A. Avelar and R. Hamdy volunteered to be on District 
Assembly.  

o We also need representation in Enrollment Management. 
• District Assembly: There was a conversation brought up 

about modifying the RAM that divides the money between 
Crafton and Valley. 

§ Sabbaticals are back [applause] thanks to S. Lillard and 
M. McConnell at Crafton because we all worked together 
to accomplish this. 
• S. Lillard: I informed Chancellor and we hope to have 

a revised timeline for the MOU, possibly by the end of 
the week. 

• ZTC Grant: We had several applicants for the ZTC Grant. We 
are still seeking an instructional designer, but we do have 
people in place for a librarian, counselor, and coordinator for 
that position.  

• Non-credit Coordinator: I received letters of interest for the 
noncredit coordinator. I intended to meet with J. Smith and J. 
Gilbert (the past coordinator), but we need to reschedule. No 
decision has been made about that yet. 

 

New Business 
 

a. Title IX Updates (J. Torres):   
• C. Huston: Last time J. Torres was here we were working on 

our faculty ethics statement and we asked him to come back 
in 60 days to update us on information. He brought A. Perez 
with him to give us an update on Title IX. J. Torres actually 
brought us a second presentation. 
o M. Copeland was unable to be here today. From what she 

told me there was not much excitement at the plenary 
session. All the resolutions basically passed, but none 
were very controversial.  

• J. Torres: We have a couple presentations. A. Perez will 
present the update on Title IX along with C. Tamayo, then I 
will talk about a visibility study we did on a new bond. 

• A. Perez, director of Human Resources (complaints, 
grievances, labor & relations, chief negotiator for the District): 
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• Today I will present on Title IX, as you know Title IX impacts 
all of the District (not just Valley’s campus, it also impacts 
CHC and the District as a whole). Title IX is defined as a law 
that prohibits discrimination. On our campus our officers are: 
o S. Thayer is the overall District officer for Title IX.  
o R. Carlos is the Title IX investigator. 
o C. Tamayo handles the police- if there any complaints 

with the police that come forward, it is his responsibility 
to make sure all parties are notified. 

• A. Perez: The main focus is gender discrimination in federally 
funded programs. There are different forms of sexual 
harassment: sexual misconduct, violence, harassment, rape, 
sexual assault, battery, sexual coercion, gender 
discrimination, or bullying.  
o SBCCD has several policies: AP/BP 3430, 3435, 3510, 

3515, 3540, 5500 policies that address sexual 
harassment.  

o How do we keep students informed as far as Title IX? It 
isn’t just applied to athletics or dorms. There are other 
forms of misconduct/sexual assault on campus. Both 
Valley and Crafton have great websites that provide 
information. We have an orientation for students where we 
discuss behavior and conduct. 
§ The District is also going to launch a software that will 

provide a training platform for students, faculty, and 
staff.  

§ We also have posters. Valley’s are blue. These posters 
should be visible wherever you go throughout the 
District.  

§ We also have brochures.  
§ We also have workshops. The District and the 

campuses are working to provide workshops. They will 
also be sending out short trainings to make everyone 
aware of Title IX and sexual harassment as well as the 
process and procedures within the next week.  

§ We also have student handbooks. They outline the 
policies and who to contact. The District also has 
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policies available on the website.  
§ We are also taking an active role with the students. In 

the spring we will be launching Campus Clarity- the 
training platform that we will utilize for students and 
faculty.  

§ We are also using another means of awareness. 
Crafton has done several events to bring awareness. 
We are going to take an active role in ensuring that the 
campuses and District are fully aware. 

§ Reporting: typically campus police is contacted first. 
Then the behavioral intervention team. On campus. 
There is a behavioral intervention team. They will work 
with the person who is filing the complaint/assault.  
• Title IX officers: S. Thayer (SBVC), R. Warren-

Marlat (CHC), and J. Opris (District). 
§ Students can initiate confidential reporting through 

Health Services (run through E. Acres). CHC does the 
same at their center through S. Hannah. With HR we 
will help the employees file the complaint and be with 
them throughout it. We will process it accordingly. 

o Initial responders: If it is an assault, they will go to the 
police. Some will go to R. Carlos. Next is the behavioral 
intervention team. That is where mental health initiative 
will come in. Valley has 6 investigators on a team who are 
trained. My job is to make sure that all the people involved 
with Title IX are trained.  

o We have a software called Maxient: used to manage all 
these reports. They will be kept in a system that can be 
generated. We won’t have to worry about papers- they will 
be digital and safe and only a few will have access to it. 
Another one is called Campus Clarity. It is a one-stop 
shop to train students, faculty, and staff. It will tie in with 
Title IX as well as the other policies and procedures to be 
followed. Will launch campus clarity in the spring. We will 
send out info to everyone. 

o Next steps: we will implement campus clarity to ensure 
that not just students coming in but also those who are 
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o here, such as club leaders or athletes are aware of it. Our 
target is spring.  

o Link the Title IX info with the webpage so everyone is 
aware and so that there is one message.  

o Design a fillable form that will be available in Maxient.  
o We will also create an annual bystander awareness 

campaign. Usually this awareness is around April. That is 
where we will try to target.  

o Live Safe is an app (similar to the guardian app) a student 
has access to the app and if they feel unsafe they can log 
onto the app and we know where they are.  

o Safe space for students/safe zone training. There are 
campuses with safe zones where students can go and feel 
comfortable, even if students decide not to file a 
complaint.  

o We want to create an internal Title IX handbook. This 
would fall under my role to make sure we have a 
handbook available.  

o Policy for faculty- to have certain boundaries and 
standards. We will need the Academic Senate’s support 
and contributions. I will likely set up a taskforce so we get 
key people in there and it is not just the District’s policies. 
A lot of these duties encompass a wide range. We want to 
make sure it is incorporated in your duties and 
responsibilities so you take on the ownership and 
responsibility of being an investigator. 

o When we get all this information out we will see an influx 
of complaints coming in. From my perspective, the more 
complaints we get, it’s good because we are aware. Then 
we can create programs/policies/procedures to fix that 
instead of putting our blinders on. 

o There is a video that Sgt. C. Tamayo will introduce.  
§ C. Tamayo: This is a video we play during the Violence 

Against Women Act (VAWA) presentation. Related to 
the NO MORE campaign (aired during the Super Bowl 
and other popular events). It is based on an actual, real 
call. Link: 
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rTJT3fVv1vU 
o A. Perez: We chose the video because of its powerful 

message. It can happen anywhere. This is the message 
we want to get out, so people know what resources are 
available. I wanted to make everyone aware, and be 
expecting emails from myself and my department on Title 
IX. 

o Questions: 
§ T. Vasquez: Do you have a timeline?  
§ A. Perez: We will meet again and we will decide what 

actual dates we will release them. Then we will share 
those dates with you. 

§ D. Smith: Is the [behavior intervention team] a 
standalone team? 

§ R. Carlos: It is a standalone team; it has DSPS and 
some other groups represented. It is open so we can 
bring people in to discuss.  

§ D. Smith: How is the team contacted? Campus police? 
§ R. Carlos: Yes, Maxient has some protocol to send 

automatic updates.  
§ A. Perez: The District website has reporting; it is set up 

so whoever is within the area is the one who handles it. 
I myself am on that distribution. We will all get the 
same information and whomever it pertains to will be 
able to deal with it. My role is to make sure everyone 
does what they are supposed to do within a certain 
timeline. Thank you. 

• J. Torres: Baseline Bond Survey- we recently did a feasibility 
study to go out for a new bond.  
o Background information- we just finished Measure P, then 

we started working on Measure M. We had approval for 
$500 million under Measure M. We just finished spending 
about $300 million of Measure M, and we have about $200 
million left. We can’t sell it because there isn’t enough 
value to sell the $200 million.  

o We came together as a District and summarized the 
facilities master plan for both colleges and the need was 
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still about $700 million for both colleges. It is a huge need. 
o One of the Board’s goals, one of the strategic directions 

they gave to us, was how do we meet the needs of the 
facilities for both colleges?  

o The way to do this is go out to the community and ask for a 
new bond. The process for this is we do a feasibility study 
to see how the community feels about Valley, Crafton, the 
District, etc.  

o The purpose of the study was to determine if the bond 
measure is feasible. We want to create a measure that is 
consistent with community priorities and needs as well.  

o If it is feasible, we determine what the best way for us to do 
outreach in the community. The methodology was 
conducted from Sept 26th to Oct 6th. There were 683 voters 
that participated. It was a mixed method approach- both 
phone and email- and it was done in both Spanish and 
English. The margin of error is +/- 3.7%.  

o The person who did this study for us developed a graph. 
They determined that this was the most effective and 
efficient way to measure. They used that quantity of voters 
because the margin of error does not go down drastically.  

o They asked:  
§ What is important to you as a member of this 

community? The top 3 answers included: reducing 
crime and improving public safety, creating jobs, 
protecting the quality of education. 

§ This is the language that was tested. 
§ Then they asked the voters how they would vote on a 

ballot based on just the language, without any more 
information.  

§ 67% said “Yes” and we need 55% to pass the bond. 
o They started talking about the projects and the programs. 

Projects and programs were driven out of the facilities 
master plan. This is what [Valley] and Crafton decided was 
important. A lot of that list has about 70% approval rate.  
• That means our facilities master plan is in alignment 

with what the community feels.  
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• By the way, this is the short version of this presentation. The 
long version of the presentation was given to the Board. 

• Then they created positive arguments. Those arguments were 
very convincing.  

• Then they asked the same question again- would you vote for 
the measure the ballot?  

• We also tested the negative arguments. We asked the same 
question. It went down to 61%. Even with the negative 
arguments it was above 55% threshold. 

• Is it feasible? Yes. We should go forward with this. The 
consultant said we do not see these results; usually the last 
one goes below the 55%. We have a great message to send 
out and we should go for this bond measure.  

• Our education master plan and facility master plan are in line 
with the community’s perception of us. They see us as playing 
a big role in the community. 

• Keep in mind: this poll is a snapshot in time, not a crystal ball. 
The facilities projects are important. Election timing is 
important as well- the consultant said not to wait and that it 
would be a mistake to wait until 2020. Right now we have 
such a strong message to the community that it is likely they 
will pass it.  

• There is a lot of information we can send out to make sure 
that the community understands who Valley and Crafton are 
and what we can do.  

• The Board approved a contract with a campaign outreach 
vendor. We are going to start doing outreach to the 
communities. We want to educate the local community to 
what SBVC and CHC can do.  

• In July, the Board will decide whether or not to go out for the 
measure. They have the final say. 

• We will have a training for a lot of people including the Board 
members, presidents, CSCA, CTA, etc. to talk about the do’s 
and don’t’s of campaigning to ensure we are compliant. 

• Questions?  
• M. Raymundo: The main purpose of this was to address the 

facility needs. If this passes, will it completely cover? 
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o J. Torres: No. The maximum we can ask for is about $470 
million. Our need is about $700 million for both colleges. It 
takes about half the needs. 

o R. Hamdy: How is this divided between Crafton and Valley.  
o J. Torres: There is a prioritized list that was approved by 

the Board. We also took it to the District Budget 
Committee. Valley has a lot at the top of the list- #1 is the 
CTE Building, #2 is MNL Building, #3 is the PAC at Crafton, 
#4 is the new parking structure at Valley, #5 is the new 
softball field at Valley, #6 is the Liberal Arts replacement at 
Valley, #7 is the Administration building and Campus 
Center repurposing, then it goes to Crafton. 

o A. Avelar: With the way that the bond is going to be 
potentially advertised, are some of those items not going to 
be advertised? 

o J. Torres: They will. Part of the process is that we will give 
the Board a resolution that has the details of what we 
can/cannot do. We will want to make sure that the 
resolution is flexible enough to do what we want to do.  

o M. Worsley: Are you saying wait to put it on Facebook, etc? 
o J. Torres: Yes. We don’t have a measure number. After 

July the foundation will give you something to help us. For 
now you can talk about the great work we do for the 
community. 

b. DE (J. Notarangelo): Coordinator of Distance Ed. Wants a 
motion to adopt and implement the online teaching certificate in 
spring 2018.  
• History: see handout. J. Notarangelo started by giving a 

presentation to the Academic Senate on February 15, 2017, 
regarding accreditation standards. This is part of the 
accreditation initiative (thinks we are in step 2). There were 
issues with funding in the state- San Francisco College and 
Modesto Junior college were both fined large sums of money. 
It is important to make a basic standard of what we teach 
online to ensure we do not lose funding. It is also part of our 
distributed education plan. 

• The online program committee’s recommendation: a self- 
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evaluation form that would be overseen by the chair, the 
dean, and a member of the online program committee. We 
want to emphasize the importance of academic freedom, the 
importance of remaining accredited and maintaining OEI 
benchmarks, make sure that we didn’t add any workload and 
cleared things with the union, and we wanted to make sure 
that this would not be linked to evaluations.  

• Once you complete the self-evaluation, you would be certified 
for 3 years. You meet the minimum state qualifications and 
standards to teach online. We initially didn’t see it as a training 
program. It would apply to all instructors beginning teaching 
online in January 2018 and who have never taught before at 
SBVC. All instructors already teaching online will be grand-
parented in to that certification process as of January 1, 2018.  

• The fact is that many who are teaching online will still benefit 
from the training.  

• There was also a draft of the certification process. The 
Academic Senate was overall very positive toward this 
proposal.  

• The senators wanted answers to some very specific 
questions: 
o They wanted professional development opportunities in 

ADA and Section 508. 
o They wanted an online orientation and preparedness 

program for students that they must take before going 
online. 

o They wanted to know the definition of hybrid classes and 
how hybrid classes and how those hybrid classes would be 
included in this program. 

o They wanted professional development opportunities to 
discuss “regular and effective contact.” 
§ A. Avelar: On the last bullet point, is that “regular and 

effective contact” or “contentt”? 
§ J. Notarangelo: Contact, yes.  

o Quest: A student preparedness program that is already 
embedded in Canvas. We already have a mockup of a 
potential student preparedness Canvas shell along with 
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counselling. Counseling is also busy making their online 
information extremely robust with videos.  

• Hybrid: Online class means 100% of the contact hours occur 
online. An on-site class means that 100% of the contact hours 
occur on site. A hybrid class is everything in between. 

• Professional development: What exactly does “regular and 
effective contact” mean? I included some basic benchmarks 
with regard to regular and effective contact, but this is a 
conversation we need to continue having.  

• The Academic Senate said it is okay to proceed with beta 
testing on this and we think that anyone teaching a class that 
is over 50% contact hours online should complete this online 
verification should be part of the online verification process. 

• There were a few changes over the summer: We were 
originally intending to put it on WebAdvisor, but we decided to 
move it over to Canvas.  

• We already have people who worked through the beta 
process and completed it. There are 7 people who completed 
it and about 6 who are working through it.  

• Thank you to K. Weiss for giving me a draft of all the 
instructors who are currently scheduled to teach online in 
January. I have been contacting those instructors and asking 
them to complete the training. Hoping we are not adding work 
to department chairs. Some questions are: 
o Have you had any formal or informal training? 
o Who is your mentor? 

• There are some changes I didn’t account for. [He showed us 
his Canvas page.] It has sample answers. You can save the 
quiz and return to it. It becomes a little bit more robust when 
we talk about student privacy and collaboration.  
o Assessment is fairly straight-forward.  
o Learner support contains some basic ideas, such as, “Are 

you providing similar access for online students that you 
do for on site students? Do they know how to access the 
library?” 

o How will you to continue to improve? 
• The big thing we realized: This used to be a form. Now it  
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• looks like a class. We may need to continue to develop it to 
make it a general resource for everyone. 

• My point: This satisfies all the basic things over the last 2 
meetings we were attempting to do to be legal. There is a lot 
we can do to make it better, but I would like a motion to adopt 
and implement this certificate beginning in spring with brand 
new instructors, and current online instructors grandparented 
into the system. 
o M. Worley: Is there a committee or someone who 

approves? 
o J. Notarangelo: Our assumption is that the moment a 

department chair assigns an instructor to teach an online 
class, they will not assign someone they think is 
incompetent. We also have the dean who approves the 
schedule. 

o R. Hamdy: I just want to say that from a professional 
development perspective, we are behind many other 
colleges. So this is a good thing. It is a very good start. 

o A. Avelar: I know Crafton uses @ONE for their training. 
What kind of certification do they use? Do we want 
something that aligns for faculty who teach at both 
campuses? 

o J. Notarangelo: I think that in the long run that would be a 
wonderful idea. Crafton has an infinitely smaller online 
program than we do. 24.7% of our seats are in online or 
hybrid classes and we have had an online program for 
almost 20 years. I do think eventually, we should probably 
be very similar. 

o R. Hamdy: Through the OEI we all actually get one 
Introduction to Canvas for free.  

o C. Huston: We reached a point where we need a motion.  
c. ASCCC Spring Plenary (M. Copeland) 

• See notes from a. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Motion to adopt and implement the 
Online Teaching Verification 
Certificate process beginning Spring 
2018. It is understood that this 
process will continue to develop to 
meet academic and accreditation 
needs as necessary. 

1st: A. Avelar 
2nd: K. Kafela 

 
Discussion:  
• Good work! [applause]  
 
Approved unanimously 
No Abstentions 
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College 
President’s Report 

D. Rodriguez 

• I will just start where J. Notarangelo left off. had an opportunity to 
talk to Margaret. She is a great asset to have. She was excited 
about what she head about the passion we had when we met 
with her and the commitment you all have to the program. Kudos 
to you all. Joe, thank you for your leadership.  
o J. Notarangelo: I’m the coordinator; there is a boatload of 

people. Thank you, though. 
• To piggy back off of J. Torres’ presentation on the bond, I have a 

few comments. It is very important that we stay in compliance 
with how we run the bond and campaign. If we need to have a 
meeting to discuss what is “qualifying language.” We can get the 
institution in a lot of trouble. For example if I am at a community 
meeting, I need to clearly state, “I am Diana, a community 
member, not the President of the college.” We have to be careful 
and clear how we state issues related to the bond. We also have 
to be careful when it’s “go time” and we put up banners. It is 
extremely strategic. The bond folks who worked with us gave us 
great news; I don’t think we expected such great news. I haven’t 
been with a bond that was received that high in the initial ratings 
and I have been in higher education for 27 years. I also know 
that it can change on a dime. I will take responsibility for the 
campus in getting the messaging out, whatever information 
sessions we need, and so on. I will tap some of you for that, but 
it is a really fantastic opportunity for us to really get some of our 
needs fast-tracked. I am excited that we have 6 out of the top 7 
on the list, so it would be helpful for us. 

• We have completed the interviews for the deans. We are in the 
process of doing background/reference checks. It’s been time 
consuming to contact the proper folks and to vet the candidates. 
We had some process concerns with one of the selection 
committees. We are untangling that right now. We will share 
more when we can.  

• I am excited for the opening of Valley 360, our food pantry. 
Kudos to all who were involved [applause]. For those of you who 
don’t know, S. Thayer really took the lead on that. He was able 
to find resources in our community that will provide what we  
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babies and infants. The folks who designed the layout made it 
so that we have certain things for those who have a home and 
can cook pasta and whatnot, but still have food insecurities. We 
also have food items for those who are homeless. Many of those 
cans have pop-tops on them. The idea is that students come in 
weekly and they receive enough food items for a week. Kudos to 
all who were involved. It is a fantastic campus effort.  

• At the last [Academic Senate] meeting that I attended, K. 
Melancon brought up some faculty concerns with our concurrent 
enrollment and some of the schools wanting a monitor (for lack 
of a better word). The unified district is aware of our concern. 
The schools are understanding and we are in the process of 
deciding what is a happy medium. They want the program as 
much as we do. I will let us know when we have some sort of 
resolution.  

• I am also hearing that our students are very anxious. They are 
nervous. We are receiving student complaints about service and 
so on. Part of it may be is it midterms or finals, or papers are 
due? Our students seem to be stressed, so if we can be a bit 
understanding of that, it would help. I just wanted to bring that to 
your attention. 

• I recently attended the Haku conference in San Diego. I am 
happy that I was nominated and elected to Haku’s board for 
international education. [applause]. I wants to be transparent 
about my intentions. I am a huge fan of international education 
and study abroad education. I believe that this could bring some 
opportunities for our campus that we wouldn’t have otherwise. 
Housing is a big one, money. The programs I’ve been involved 
with that were successful had much larger ESL programs than 
we have here and also immersion programs. Being a part of this 
committee can help us and let us know where the resources are. 
My intentions are so we can plan this out- I do not want to start 
something overnight. She is a fan of planning it out so that when 
students travel across the world they have a positive experience 
and so do we. 

• I met this morning with the Child Development faculty. What an 
eye-opener for me. They are doing some phenomenal things 
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• over there. I appreciated that conversation because as we move 
on to this bond, I can talk about the great things they are doing- 
such as the partnership with La Verne. These are things that the 
community can wrap their arms around, and so can we. They 
didn’t come to me and lobby for anything. I want to get to know 
more at that depth about what all of you are doing. Also, once 
we get to know your areas even better, Alfonso, the new grant 
manager [applause], can help identify some areas to help wish 
lists. 

• Alfonso Hernandez: Professionally I have over 12 years of grant 
experience in the public sector. Last employers were Orange 
County Transportation Authority as well as Southern California 
Association of Governments. I am personally from Coachella 
Valley. I started out as a transit planner. I enjoyed that. 
o R. Hamdy: I have been taking him around to meetings today. 

He’s in my division and we are happy to have him here.  

 
 

Committees 

a. Ed. Policy 
    Vacant 

• No report  
 
 

b. Personnel Policy 
    J. Notarangelo 

• No report  

c. Student Services 
    A. Aguilar-Kitibutr 

• No report  

d. Career/Tech 
    S. Meyer 

• No report  

e. Equity/Diversity 
    K. Melancon 

• No report  

f. Elections 
   J. Demsky 

• No report   

g. Curriculum 
    M. Copeland 

• No report  

h. Program Review 
    P. Ferri-Milligan 

• No report  

i. Accreditation &   
   SLOs 
   C. Huston 

• No report  
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j. Professional   
  Development 
   R. Hamdy 

• January 11th is the next Flex Day and it is also adjunct 
orientation.  

• After Flex Day is January 12th, Opening Day. I am really excited 
for “Opening Day Brunch” and it’s going to be awesome. 
Burritos will still be there. We are still going to be in the 
auditorium. We will have coffee and light offerings in the 
morning. Will have some speakers, including former and current 
students. Then we will go to the Campus Center to have about 
an hour and a half of brunching. The concept is that it is 
stressful for the deans to get food for their divisions. Also we 
don’t get to connect as a campus, we don’t get to talk 
[applause]. I am really excited and I think we can make it a 
campus tradition. After brunch will still be classified senate, 
academic senate, and division meetings. We were able to work 
the schedule enough so we can fit in brunch. 

 

Additional Reports 

a. SBCCD-CTA 
A. Avelar 
 

• A. Avelar: We sent out the salary study and incorporated a link. 
We need responses. 
o C. Huston and several others: I didn’t get an email. 
o S. Lillard: I will send it again. 

• A. Avelar: We want your feedback. It helps us decide how to 
move forward. The body directed the union to go to online 
voting. It will do a number to our already compressed timeline. 
o S. Lillard: It means that all of our negotiations have to be 

wrapped up sooner than they already are. 

 

b. District  
    Assembly 
    C. Huston 

 

• At our October District Assembly meeting, we did as second 
approval for AP 2410 board policies and procedures, that is 
what governs how board policies are changed. When it got to 
the Board book it looked so different from what everyone 
thought it was.  
o I talked to several people including J. Gilbert and D. Allen, 

and we persuaded Chancellor Baron to pull it. They decided 
to bring it to the faculty. It will be on our December agenda. 
We want something that is more user-friendly.  

• We reviewed the APs and BPs. We heard J. Torres’ 
presentation on the bond. 

 

8. Announcements • S. Briggs: We have an open house in the Student Success   



Topic Discussion Action 
 Center tonight. It is STEM Family Night.  

9. Public 
   Comments 

None  

10. Adjournment  4:32 p.m. 
 
 
 



Bethany Tasaka















